Teaching ‘Sustainable’ Healthcare 

Summary of Survey Responses 
English Medical Schools 2010

Background

The Sustainable Healthcare Education (SHE) network was begun in June 2009 by a group of clinicians, academics and students interested in supporting the goals of NHS Carbon Reduction Strategy (2009)  by developing and piloting undergraduate teaching materials on the health effects of climate change and the role of ‘tomorrow’s doctors’ in a low-carbon NHS.  (www.greenerhealthcare.org/sustainable-healthcare-education)  With a growing ad-hoc membership, it was decided to survey all medical schools to identify Schools which might already be involved in this area, or interested in developing it. 
Survey
A 13-question survey was sent to the Deans of 31 medical schools throughout the UK in June 2010.  Follow-up was conducted in November 2010.  The highest response rate came from English medical schools (19/23; 83%) and those results are summarised here. 

Current practice: 
Ten (43% of responses) English medical schools provide some kind of teaching on climate change and/ or environmental sustainability and its relationship to health.  Fifteen (65%) report that someone in the School that has shown an interest in introducing the topic; four (17%) have identified a member of staff to co-ordinate undergraduate teaching on the issue; four (17%) have a document describing content and learning outcomes covered; four include questions relating to climate change or sustainability in end-of-year or final exams; and three (13%) assess the quality of teaching. 

The primary barriers to including teaching on climate change/sustainability into the curriculum cited were: limited time in an already busy curriculum; a lack of local expertise; concerns about the relevance (to medicine), the scientific basis for global warming, and the politicised nature of the topic.

Future plans: 

Fourteen medical schools (61%) reported being aware of the teaching materials on climate change and sustainability developed by the Sustainable Healthcare Education network, and seven (30%) had started using them in autumn 2010.  Thirteen (57%) Schools asked for assistance in integrating these topics into their curriculum. 
Conclusion
Despite curricular constraints, unclear GMC guidance and a lack of local subject expertise, there is significant interest in developing teaching about health and climate change in the majority of English medical schools.  The survey will be repeated in June 2011 to identify growth in curricular provision over the past year.  A separate report will document the many creative approaches to teaching.
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